
TOWN OF WHEATLAND  

  TOWN BOARD MEETING    

WHEATLAND TOWN HALL  

34515 GENEVA RD., NEW MUNSTER, WISCONSIN  
  

Monday, November 13, 2023 – 6:00 p.m.  
  
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Brett Butler at 6:00 p.m., Monday November 13, 2023 at 
the Town Hall and opened with the Pledge of Allegiance.  Town Board Members present, Chairman Brett 

Butler and 2nd Supervisor Kelly Wilson and Supervisor Kyle Madsen.  Also present: Clerk Deuster, Lou  
Denko, Tracy Denko, and Wayne Kaddatz. 
  
Meeting notices were posted at the Post Office, Town Hall, Wheatland School, Westosha Report and 

Kenosha News, emailed to interested parties list. 

 

Meeting was open at 6 pm with the Pledge of Allegiance led by Chairman Butler. 

 

Motion to approve the minutes from the previous meeting on 11-2 was made by Supervisor Madson, 

seconded by Supervisor Wilson, Motion carried and meeting on10-23 with noted corrections was made 

by Supervisor Madsen and seconded by Supervisor Wilson.  Motion carried. 

 

Chief Danko reported the fire department is working with mutual response with Randall fire department 

on all fire calls for the next year to see how it works.  There is no formal documentation on this 
agreement. 

 

The banquet which was the first one in 5 years went well and was well attended. 

 

Chief Danko had a conversation with the project manager of the Hwy 50 work being done.  He was told 
when the crossovers were finished the barrels would be put back in the median until next March or April 

when the work will restart.  Chief Danko is working with Salem Lakes on response if the bridge would 
become a blockage for vehicles to get through. 

 

Wayne Kaddatz spoke at public comments asking for a street sweeper to sweep the curbs in Slades 
Corners.   

 

An agreement with Harm Garwood to move and store any vehicles which would have to be moved with 
the current ordinance we have.  Motion at accept the agreement by Chairman Butler, seconded by 

Supervisor Wilson.  Motion carried. 

 

The 2024 animal control agreement with Kenosha County Sheriff was approved with a motion from 
Supervisor Madson, seconded by Supervisor Wilson. 

 

Supervisor Wilson stated she would be working on opening the communication for future state jobs in 

our area starting with Clement Abongwa from Kenosha County Highways. 

 

Reports 



   Chairman Butler reported the crack sealing is still on line to be done. 

   Supervisor Madsen reported he is working sign placement for the prohibited air braking,  and 
waiting for the signs to come in for the ATV’s. 

   Supervisor Wilson reported she is working with Tim Popanda from Twin Lakes regarding sharing 

of a speed trailer, and waiting for Bob to decide on his equipment needs. 

 

   Wisconsin Geographic Names Council confirms the name of the Lake in Veterans Park as 
FREEDOM LAKE. 

 

  Announcements: 

   Wednesday November 15th 4 pm a meeting at Wheatland Center School to discuss the plans for 
widening of Hwy O. 

   Monday , November 20th starting at 6 pm Public Meeting of the Town, followed by a Wheatland 

Town Board Meeting concerning the Budget and Tax Levy for the tax year 2024. 

 

   Financial Matters: 

  Clerks report of dispursements: 

   Vendors  $124,729.30 

   Payroll   $  13,550.46 

   Liability   $    6, 341.55 

   TOTAL   $144,621.55 

Motion to approve made by Chairman Butler, seconded by Supervisor Wilson.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion to adjourn at 6:28pm made by Supervisor Madsen, seconded by Supervisor Wilson.  Motion 

carried. 

 

Respectfully submitted 

 

 

Donna Deuster, 

Clerk, Town of Wheatland. 
 


